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ALL ARE WELCOME 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP & HOLY COMMUNION: 

In-Person Worship & HC @ 8 & 9:30 a.m. on 9/1 

   In-Person Worship & HC @ Only 9:30 a.m. on 9/8 

      In-Person Worship & HC @ 8 & 10 a.m. on 9/15 

Our worship services will be livestreamed @ Facebook, 

and YouTube. Facebook stream also found on the home 

page of our website: www.mountolive-elca.net                    
 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday     8 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

Church Office:  262-363-8251 

Email:     mto@mountolive-elca.net 
 

CHURCH STAFF 

Pastor Steve Bogie 

Office Phone:  262-363-8251 

Email:  pastorsteve@mountolive-elca.net 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Debbie Wagner 
 

Maintenance  Housekeeping 

David Gill  Marie Sackett 
 

Worship Accompanist/Praise Team Director 

Deanna Kulow deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net  
 

Sunday School Coordinator 

Cindy Dobberke 
 

AofB Coordinator 

Cindy Dobberke  262-719-5711 

cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net 
 

Prayer Chain 

Betty Hinkelman 262-662-0205 or  

Church office  262-363-8251 
 

 

Websites 

www.mountolive-elca.net 

www.milwaukeesynod.org  

www.elca.org 

 

 

 

 
 

KICK-OFF SUNDAY –  

SUNDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 8th 

ONE SERVICE ONLY 

@ 9:30 A.M. 
 

Fall worship Times at Mount Olive: 

8 a.m. and 10 a.m., 

will begin on Sunday, September 15th. 
 

Our services will be livestreamed on our Facebook page, 

YouTube channel, and found on our webpage with a 

Facebook link.  The livestreamed recordings will also be 

available for your viewing 24 hours a day, every day of 

the year.  
 

Kick-Off Sunday -- September 8, 2024:  
• One Worship Only at 9:30 a.m. – You are 

invited to worship with us in the sanctuary.   

• Join us for:  blessing of the backpacks and 

Sunday School guides, blessing of the educators, 

Sunday School registration, and food, 

fellowship, games, and more!   

• Following worship, stay around for a picnic in 

the Fellowship Hall.  Fried chicken and 

beverages will be provided in the Fellowship 

Hall; please bring a dish to pass or volunteer your 

help.  RSVP/sign-up on the bulletin board in 

the hallway.   

• Enjoy fellowship and outdoor games on the 

green space!   

• Bakers…sign up (on the bulletin board in the 

hallway) to bring a cake or other baked good 

donation for the Cake Walk!  Store-bought also 

welcome.  Hope to see you there!   

• Bring a friend, a neighbor, or a co-

worker. This is a community event for all!  

• Note the beginning of our fall worship 

schedule will begin on Sunday, 

September 15th, with services at 8 & 10 a.m.! 

 

        

Mount Olive Evangelical Lutheran Church, ELCA 

211 Main Street, Mukwonago, WI  53149-1525 

                               Ph: 262-363-8251   E-mail: mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Web-site: www.mountolive-elca.net  
 

September 2024 
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mailto:deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net
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A PERSONAL 

JOURNEY OF FAITH 
 

When I was young, Saturday 

morning catechism was a 

regular thing for my older 

brother and I.  I remember my 

second-grade nun, Sister Mary 

Bernadette.  She was very young and beautiful and told 

us many Bible stories about Jesus in preparation for our 

first Holy Communion.  At the end of our lesson time, all 

classes would gather together to sing and clap while 

Sister Anella played a fiddle.  Saturday morning 

catechism continued through eighth grade then came 

Monday evening CCD classes.  My relationship with God 

continued to grow and become a driving force in my life.  

Through it all, I learned wonderful stories from the nuns 

and lay teachers, but they never picked up a Bible to read 

to us.  

 

When I got married and joined the Lutheran Church, I 

realized I really knew nothing about the Bible.  When our 

daughter was in third grade she received a Bible in 

Sunday School.  That is still the Bible I use today.   

 

I had often thought of joining a Bible study class but 

didn’t want anyone to see my ignorance of the Bible and 

question my faith.  Then at Mount Olive a friendly 

outgoing person invited me to Sunday morning Bible 

study; that person was Laura Conry.  I had previously 

seen the class going on in the library but I thought “Oh 

no, if I go to class, would I have to speak or worse yet 

look up a verse and read from the Bible!”   

 

Finally, one Sunday I decided to sit in on the class and 

learned that I had nothing to be afraid of, nothing to feel 

self-conscious about.  Everyone was very welcoming, 

and I could sit, listen, and learn.  And learn I have.  It 

seems we all learn as we read and discuss the chapters 

each week.  We plan the studies from September through 

May, and everyone attends as they are able.  We've 

studied Paul's journeys and his letters.  We watched 

videos of Kenneth Bailey explaining Jewish life and 

customs under Roman rule during Jesus' life on 

earth.   Last May, we ended a two-year study of 

Genesis…a book filled with sibling rivalry, murder, 

jealousy, forgiveness and God's everlasting love and 

promises kept."  

 

 

 

I am looking forward to our classes starting again on 

September 15th at 9 a.m.  We will be discussing the 

chapters of 1 Kings.  Please consider this as my personal 

invitation to join us on any Sunday as you are able.   
 

“No matter our age we’re always students.  There’s 

always more to learn!” 
 

Linda Burie 

Secretary, Mount Olive Council 
 

------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Free Pantry/ 

Kitchen 

Kupboard Food 

Pantry needs: 
 

Many Mount Olive 

members are unaware of 

the Food Pantry that is 

housed in MTO’s lower level. We are grateful for their 

ministry to those in need in our community. Also, the 

Little Free Pantry, which originated as a Silver Award 

Girl Scout project by Grace Graczyk, is available 24/7 

outside the lower doors of MTO) is kept stocked by the 

Kitchen Kupboard Food Pantry team (open on Thursdays 

or as needed). Please note the items listed below and drop 

off in the basket marked Food Pantry, located in the 

Narthex. 

 

Also, do you have garden produce to share? Please 

consider donating to the Kitchen Kupboard on the days 

that the pantry is open, second and fourth Thursdays of 

each from 9:30-11:30 a.m. and also noted on the MTO 

calendar. Thank you for working to fight food insecurity 

in our community! ** Canned food items with pull 

tops are especially appreciated!  

● Mac & Cheese boxes 

● Potato and noodle boxes 

● Dry goods 

● Cereal 

● Granola bars 

● Tuna 

● Canned soups 

● Canned fruits and vegetables 

● Laundry soap 

● Deodorant 
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ELCA World Hunger is observing its 50th anniversary in 

2024. ELCA WH is our greater church’s ministry, 

working to alleviate and eliminate hunger so that all may 

be fed and be able to feed themselves. 

 

At our Synod Assembly in May, the Greater Milwaukee 

Synod voted to raise an additional $50,000 toward our 

synodical support of this ministry.  We at Mount Olive 

are very excited to be a part of this opportunity!  

 

 Our envelope 

board is getting 

empty! Will you 

help clear the 

board as we raise 

an additional 

$1250 for ELCA 

World Hunger? 

It’s simple!! 

 

Rather pay with a credit card? Use the MTO QR code and 

choose “Special Offering,” note World Hunger 

challenge,  and you are all set!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVICE TEAM UPDATE 

 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace   

 

Thank you to everyone who donated 

sheets for the SHP bed project.  What a 

wonderful response.  The sheets will be 

delivered to SHP on the upcoming "Build 

Days".    

 

If you are interested in getting further involved, the 

Walworth Chapter of Sleep in Heavenly Peace will be 

holding a build day on Saturday, September 14th.  For 

more information and to sign up for a shift go to the 

following website:  WI-Walworth Co - Sleep in 

Heavenly Peace (shpbeds.org) or contact Bob Dickey.  

 

The Waukesha Chapter has a build day scheduled for 

Saturday, September 7th.  Go to the following web site 

for more information: WI-Waukesha Co - Sleep in 

Heavenly Peace (shpbeds.org).  

 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

MOUNT OLIVE BLOOD 

DRIVE 
 

Join Mount Olive’s Health & Wellness 

and Service Teams and the BloodCenter 

of Wisconsin for a blood drive!   
 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 3rd 

Fellowship Hall -- 2-6 p.m. 
 

Almost anyone can donate blood.  Basic requirements for 

donating include being at least 17 years old, weighing at 

least 110 lbs., and in generally good health.  It takes about 

an hour to donate, and with one donation, you can save 

up to three lives.   
 

Walk-ins are also welcome. BloodCenter of Wisconsin is 

the only provider of blood to 55 Wisconsin hospitals in 

28 counties.    
 

Pat Vandehey 
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FAITH EXPLORERS 

Faith Explorers: Vacation 

Bible Camp:  

 

What a blast we had during our 

Compassion Camp: Changing 

the World with 

Lovingkindness!  

 

 

Ay-Ay-Oh-Oh, 

All of us 

Ay-Ay-Oh-Oh, 

Community….. 

 

 

 

Thank you to 

everyone who 

participated and 

guided our 

experience: 

Raegan Fick, Char Hein, Betty Hinkelman, Holden 

Dierks, Rayna Jellish, Kaidyn Bryant, Penny Bos, 

Cheryl Shanovich, Debbie Wagner and Tim Sperstad.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith Explorer: Upcoming High School Events: 
 

Our cookout was a blast, with bubbles, 4-square 

volleyball, plus a first-time s’more!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for more! See below- 

 

Saturday, Sept. 14th, 12 noon - 

5 p.m. -- Sleep in Heavenly 

Peace:  Bunks Across America 

Day. This is an amazing 

organization that builds beds for 

children who don't have them. No skills are required to 

participate- all will have something to do!  Learn more 

here:  https://shpbeds.org/volunteer/  

• We will travel to Wilmot, WI for the afternoon, 

departing MTO at noon and returning by 5 p.m. 

• RSVP to Cindy by September 8th to be included 

in the group carpool  

 

https://shpbeds.org/volunteer/
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October 4-6, 2024 -- Young Advocates’ Retreat: 

● We will carpool from MTO, leaving after school 

on Friday, October 4th, travel to Pine Lake Camp 

in Waupaca. 

● Cost to you: $50, includes housing and meals 

 

Sunday, October 20th, 11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. -- Bag 

Lunches for Street Angel:  meet in the Fellowship Hall 

following the late worship service. 

● Stay tuned for a possible trip to Schuette’s Corn 

Maze following. 

● Join us for one or both events!  

Faith Explorers: Sunday School begins on Sunday, 

September 15th! 

 

We look forward to gathering again soon with 3-year-

olds through 5th grade faith explorers! Here is our 

tentative plan for each Sunday: 

● 9:45 a.m. Sundays: Gather in the Sanctuary for 

our opening with music, prayers, lighting of the 

candles and the birthday church. 

● After the SS opening, the children will return to 

sit with their parents through the opening prayer. 

At that time, they will head to the lower level for 

age-appropriate faith exploration. 

● The children will be picked up in the lower level 

following the conclusion of the 10 a.m. worship.  

SS assistance needed! Please contact Cindy Dobberke at 

cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net if you are 

interested in learning more!  

● Guides -- will lead our one-room SS about once 

a month, with the help of our amazing… 

● Assistant Guides -- are you in 6th grade or older? 

Would you like to be helping hands for our SS 

students? Please consider serving as an assistant 

guide as your schedule allows. 

Please use the registration form mailed to families in late 

August or find it on the MTO website. Friends are always 

welcome to explore faith with us!  

 

Faith Explorers: AoB: begins with our Fall Kick Off!  

 

Tuesday, September 17th  

6:30 p.m., including a meal for all family members. 

Come along and get to know Pastor Steve.  

RSVP to Cindy or the MTO office by September 15th.  

 

More details about our AoB year will be shared shortly!  

 

 

  

mailto:cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net
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GRIEF SUPPORT 
 

Grief can and does enter our lives in a huge variety of 

ways.  You are invited to attend either one of these groups 

for very informal discussions in a safe place and 

supportive environment.  Please feel free to call if you 

would like further information, login Zoom info, or have 

any questions:  Betty Hinkelman.   

 

• Thursday Group:  The meeting is on the third 

Thursday of each month beginning at 

12:30 p.m.  Attendance is at Mount Olive in the 

Fellowship Hall or on ZOOM, whichever you are 

comfortable with.  September’s date is 

Thursday,  September 19th.    
 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

INVITATION TO 

PRAY 
 

You are invited to come 

and pray as we come 

together for 

contemplative prayer on the labyrinth.  Join me for prayer 

with Holy Scripture using the ancient method of Lectio 

Divina, or you may choose to come for Centering Prayer, 

a prayer practice with silence as we simply rest in God’s 

presence for a twenty-minute period of time.   No 

experience is needed for either of these quiet methods of 

praying.  A simple desire to be with God is all that you 

need to bring.   

 

I invite you to come at any of these following times for 

this prayer opportunity (schedule of dates & times 

below).  If you want to participate but need a different 

time slot or if you have any questions or would like 

further explanation, please feel free to call any time.  I 

look forward to praying together.  Betty    
 

Monthly Schedule of Prayer Opportunities: 

Lectio Divina:      

• 1st & 3rd Monday of each month…beginning at 

11 a.m. 
 

Centering Prayer:  2nd & 4th Monday of each 

month…beginning at 11 a.m.  

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT &  

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
 

The Wednesday Night Bible Study are on Wednesday 

evenings from 6:30 – 7:30 p.m., September thru May.  

They will resume on September 4th at 6:30 p.m. in the 

Fellowship Hall. This year’s study will be led by Richard 

Grosenick, a gifted Bible study teacher whom some of 

you will remember from adult Sunday School class 

several years ago. (Dwight will still be there, but Richard 

is in charge). This year’s study will be the New 

Testament books of Romans and 1st John.  

 

All are welcome. It is not necessary to have any prior 

experience in Bible study.  All that is needed is a desire 

to know more about the Bible, while having good 

fellowship and a little bit of fun.  If interested, contact 

Dwight Cruikshank.  

 

The Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study meets at 

9 a.m. on Sunday mornings and will be studying the Old 

Testament book of 1st Kings this year, with special 

sessions in December for an Advent study.  1st Kings 

picks up at the end of the golden era of the reign of King 

David over Israel.  The story continues with Solomon, 

who is able to fulfill his father’s dream of building the 

temple in Jerusalem.  But it doesn’t stop there.  Join us as 

we discover, or re-discover, the glory, decline, and chaos 

that surrounds the story of God’s chosen people.  Join us 

for a few sessions or many.  You may find yourself 

wanting to hear the rest of the story… 

 

Join us for the education and fellowship.  Join us to just 

listen or to participate in the discussion.  Join us for a few 

sessions or for many sessions.  We’re looking forward to 

welcoming you! 

 

Contact Laura Conry with any questions.  
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DON’T MUNCH ALONE BUNCH 

(DMAB) 
 

 

Come and join us when Don’t Munch Alone 

Bunch (DMAB) meets on Tuesday, 

September 10th, at 11:30 a.m., at the 

Princess Café, 2695 Main Street, East Troy 

(be careful driving through the 

construction). 

 

DMAB is a fun fellowship activity, inviting all ages to 

meet, eat and share together. Bring a friend if you’d like. 

There’s no need to make a reservation, because we’ll 

save a place at the table for you.  

 

If you’d like more information, please call Glenna 

Gunderson. We hope you will join us. 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

THE KNOTTY KNITTERS… 
 

Are a group that invites anyone interested to join them in 

the church library on Friday mornings from 10 a.m. to 12 

noon to knit prayer shawls and such, share stories, and 

have goodies.  All are welcome…no experience 

necessary.   Hope to see you on Friday, September 6th!   

 

If you have questions, please call Betty Hinkelman or 

Inge Adams.   
 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

 

LADIES BOOK CLUB 
 

Mount Olive’s Ladies Book Club will NOT meet in 

August.  They will meet next on Tuesday, 

September 10th, at 2 p.m., @ Mount Olive.  They will 

be discussing “The Paris Daughter” by Kirstin Harmel.  
 

All are welcome…even if you haven’t read the book!  If 

you have any questions, please contact Diane Dickey or 

the church office at 262-363-8251.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GATHER FAITH EXPLORATION 

GROUP 

 
Tuesday, September 10th, 9:30 a.m.  

Mount Olive Narthex 

 

Fall 2024 

“Receiving grace:  A study of Ephesians” 

By the Rev. Heidi Haverkamp 

 

(Zoom link also available.) Join on the second Tuesdays 

of each month at 9:30 a.m. for our conversation and faith 

exploration using Gather magazine- a publication of the 

Women of the ELCA. Copies of the magazine and 

devotional will be available for all.  

 

Session one: Is grace real? 

We often focus on how we fall short and deserve God’s 

judgment. What if, instead, we remember God’s 

continual gift of grace? God invites us to lead lives of 

love and wholeness. What is grace, exactly? Grace does 

not take away the sin and suffering of this life. Yet grace 

offers us a way to live from love despite hardship. 
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ELCA World Hunger 
 

The Hunger Jar appreciates the 

jingling of our change!  Starting 

for a new goal in 2024, our donation 

is now at -- $316.76. In addition, 

donations in the amount of $185 

have been given for the ELCA 

World Hunger 50/50 Match.   
 

If you are collecting your change at home for ELCA 

World Hunger during our time of online worship, please 

consider sending in a check or bringing the funds into 

Mount Olive so that they can be deposited.  We will send 

them out into the world as a witness to our faithfulness 

during this critical time. 
 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

MONTHLY FINANCIAL STATUS 
from the Bookkeeper 

 

 July 

2024 Actual 

July  

2024 Plan 

General Income $170,182 $150,628 

General Expenses (116,771) (163,269) 

Surplus/(Deficit) 53,411 (12,641) 
   

General Fund  

Cash Balance 

56,636  

 

OFFERING/DONATION UPDATE 
 

You can also share your financial gifts by: 

  

1. Mailing your offering to the office: 

  Mount Olive Lutheran Church 

  211 Main Street 

  Mukwonago, WI 53149 
 

2. Donating via our webpage:  Make a one-time or  

recurring donation.  Any recurring donation will 

require you to register if you don’t already have a 

Simply Giving account.  Contact Debbie in the office 

if you need any help with the webpage…262-363-

8251.   
 

Thank you for your ongoing support to the ministries of 

Mount Olive. 

Dennis Martin 

Treasurer 

Finance and Stewardship Team 
 

 

Find yourself without cash,  

please use the above QR code to give online.   
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VARIOUS TEAM/GROUP UPDATES 
 

Group Meeting Time and Frequency Contact person 
Wednesday Text Study 9:30 a.m. every Wednesday @ Mount 

Olive & via Zoom  

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net  

Knotty Knitters 10 a.m. every Friday Inge Adams 

Betty Hinkelman 

Gather Faith Exploration 

Group:  Meeting in person & 

via Zoom  

9:30 - 11 a.m. on second Tuesday of 

each month 

Cindy Dobberke  

Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-

elca.net 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Bible 

Study 

Sundays @ 9 a.m.  Laura Conry 

 

Wednesday Evening Bible 

Study 

Wednesday evenings @ 6:30 p.m. Dwight Cruikshank 

 

Don’t Munch Alone Bunch   11:30 a.m. on second Tuesday of each 

month 

Glenna and Bruce Gunderson 

 

Lectio Divina:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

11 a.m. on Mondays – September 9th 

& 23rd       

Betty Hinkelman 

 

Centering Prayer:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

11 a.m. on Monday – September 16th 

& 30th   

Betty Hinkelman 

 

Grief Support:  Meeting in 

person & via Zoom 

Meeting time varies, please contact 

Betty or see page 6 

Betty Hinkelman 

 

Service Team Sharing info and ideas via email  Jean Cruikshank 

 

Food Pantry Donations Donations can be made directly to 

pantry as follows:  September 12th & 

26th -- 9:30-11:30 a.m.; contact Carole 

Hahl @ 262-662-3953  

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Aluminum Can Donations Please continue to collect aluminum 

cans for our HS students to support 

their annual youth accompaniment 

trips; your donations can be dropped 

off at a future date!   

Church Office 

mto@mountolive-elca.net 

ALUMINUM CAN RECYCLING  

at Mount Olive!! 
 

Yep, our High School students are still doing it!  Want to help?  Be sure to save your cans 

and drop off at the rear door at Mount Olive so that we can send the cans on their way to the 

recyclers.  It’s a great way to save the environment AND our help our High School students 

when they head off on their next big Accompaniment trip!  

 

  

mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:Cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
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PRAYING FOR MEMBERS 

at Mount Olive Lutheran Church 
 

First of all, then, I urge that supplications, 

prayers, intercessions, and thanksgivings be 

made for everyone.  I Timothy 2:1 
 

It seems to me that no one is so poor as an individual for 

whom not a single soul is praying, and has no one who  

takes him or her personally and persistently to God in 

prayer.   O. Hallesby, Prayer  
 

“Praying for Every Member” is sponsored by Prayer 

Ministry.  By using this monthly newsletter insert, we will 

pray unceasingly for each other.   
 

9/1 Dale Nelson 

9/2 Mark Paddock 

9/3 Christine and Cortland Pawlak 

9/4 Hector Paz Morales 

9/5 Gary, Doreen, Katie, & Kyle Price 

9/6 Larry & Patti Redlin 

9/7 Kathy Rehl 

9/8 Jordan Robinson Delaney 

9/9 Brian, Nichole, Jaxson, & Lillian Rockteacher 

9/10 Marc, Becky, Mitchell, & Bradley Roehl 

9/11 Carol Rolfe 

9/12 Vern & Rose Roman 

9/13 Bill & Dori Ross 

9/14 Dennis & Darlene Rudolph 

9/15 Allen & Kathy Salmela 

9/16 Mary Beth & Ben Sande 

9/17 Brian, Nicole, Easton, Arianna, & Winnie  

  Sanderson 

9/18 Mike & Annette Schaenzer 

9/19 Mike Scheffler 

9/20 Teresa, Evan, & Anna Schell 

9/21 Carl, Laura, & Lila Schemm 

9/22 Michael & Eva Schindhelm 

9/23 Viktoria & Wolfgang Schnabl 

9/24 Meghan, Bryan,  Liam, & Landen Schneeweis 

9/25 Ken & Cheryl Shanovich 

9/26 Justin, Jack, Morgan, & Gwendolyn Sherman 

9/27 Scott & Dawn Shuda 

9/28 Lauren Shuda 

9/29 James, Casey, Jameson, & Kennedy Sidders 

9/30 Donna Silkworth 

 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS… 
 

Aubrey Christensen   9/2 

Levi Stieber    9/2 

Duane Thornton   9/2 

Vern Roman    9/3 

Harper Busch    9/4 

Dennis Case    9/5 

Patti Redlin    9/5 

Becky Roehl    9/5 

Sarah Buettner    9/6 

Judah Corey    9/7 

Kim Anderson    9/11 

Deborah Barnes    9/12 

Julius Corey    9/12 

Madison Husted    9/13 

Emma Krause    9/14 

Sara Westerdale    9/16 

Kelly Gorman    9/17 

Kyle Price    9/17 

Deanna Kulow    9/18 

Landen Schneeweis   9/18 

Lynn Brueggeman   9/19 

Gary Price    9/19 

Anna Schell    9/19 

David Hein    9/20 

Lori Krzycki    9/20 

Isaac Brauer    9/21 

Shirley Miller    9/21 

Darlene Rudolph   9/24 

Scott Shuda    9/24 

Erin Christensen    9/25 

Jillian Graczyk    9/26 

Spencer Jahnke    9/27 

Christine Pawlak   9/27 

Steve Sment    9/27 

Easton Sanderson   9/29 

Diane Dickey    9/30 

Emma Libecki    9/30 
 
 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES… 
 

Victoria & Robert Luebke  9/1 

Aaron & Joya Budd   9/2 

Bill & Dori Ross    9/2 

Dennis & Kim Martin   9/5 

Gary & Sheri Dierks   9/6 

Herman & Darlene Lange  9/6 

Susan & Richard Lynch   9/6 

Scott & Laurie Anderson   9/7 

Kevin & Jeri Franz   9/11 

Scott & Dawn Shuda   9/13 

Penny Bos & Mark Houk   9/14 
Donald & Marlene Fitzgerald  9/14 

Nicolas & Kristi Ciesinski  9/15  
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COUNCIL CORNER 

Council Member Phone Number Email Address 

President Mike Zaddack   

Vice President Cheryl Shanovich   

Secretary Linda Burie   

Treasurer Dennis Martin/Finance/Stewardship   
   

Inge Adams   

Cindy Dobberke   

Tim Sperstad   

Duane Thornton   
   

Pastor Steve Bogie  pastorsteve@mountolive-elca.net 

Adopted Council minutes are posted on the Council bulletin board for your review.  Please feel free to contact any Council member 

listed above with any new ideas or caring concerns regarding Mount Olive.  Please remember all our Council Members in your prayers. 

 

GET CONNECTED 

ACTS Team Betty Arntson   

Administrative Assistant Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Adult Forum (Sunday mornings) Laura Conry   

Altar Guild Eva Schindhelm   

Gather Bible Study (monthly) Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Bookkeeper Doug Bue  finances@mountolive-elca.net  

Coffee Fellowship Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

AoB Coordinator Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Custodial Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Don’t Munch Alone Bunch (DMAB) Glenna Gunderson   

Financial Secretary Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Grief Support Group Betty Hinkelman   

Health & Wellness Pat Vandehey   

Knotty Knitters Betty Hinkelman 

Inge Adams 

  

Ladies Book Club Diane Dickey   

Memorials Angela Porter   

Mt. Menu Coffee Debbie Wagner 262-363-8251 mto@mountolive-elca.net 

Praise Team Director Deanna Kulow  deanna.kulow@mountolive-elca.net 

Prayer Chain Betty Hinkelman   

Service Jean Cruikshank   

Sunday School Coordinator Cindy Dobberke 262-719-5711 cindy.dobberke@mountolive-elca.com 

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 

Congregational Advocate 

Matt & Julie Fick   

Wednesday Night Bible Study Dwight Cruikshank   

 

THIS WEEK AT MTO 
 

Did you know that a weekly email is sent out each Wednesday entitled “This Week at MTO.”  Each weekly 

email contains the following types of info:  special messages, Mount Olive’s calendar for the coming week, and any 

other events that are happening at Mount Olive over the next week or so.  If you are not currently receiving this email, 

please let the church office know your email address, and we will add you to the circulation list.  Or sign up on our 

website at: www.mountolive-elca.net.  Don’t miss out!  PLEASE LET US KNOW…If you, a family member, or a 

friend would like to have a visit from the pastor, please notify the church office or Cindy Dobberke.  We rely on you 

to keep us informed so that our ministry with you can continue:  262.363.8251 or mto@mountolive-elca.net.    

 

 

mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:finances@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
mailto:mtolive@centurytel.net
http://www.mountolive-elca.net/
mailto:mto@mountolive-elca.net
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
8am Worship & HC 
9:30am Worship & HC 

7:30pm Alanon* 

2  Labor Day/ 

Office Closed 

 

3 
 

4 
9:30am Weekly Text Study 
6:30pm Wednesday 

    Evening Bible Study 

 

5 

 

6 
10am Knotty Knitters 

 

7 

8 
9:30am Worship & HC 
10:30am Kick-Off Sunday 

    Picnic & Activities 

7:30pm Alanon* 

9 
11am Lectio Divina 
6:30pm Church Council 

 

10 
9:30am Gather Faith  
   Exploration Group 

10am Muk Crazy Quilters* 

11:30am DMAB Lunch 
     @ Princess Café in 

      East Troy 

2pm Ladies Book Club 

11 
9:30am Weekly Text Study 
6:30pm Wednesday 

    Evening Bible Study 

 

12 
9:30am MCC Food Pantry* 

 

13 
10am Knotty Knitters 

 

14 
12noon HS Trip 
    To SHP 

15 
8am Worship & HC 
9am Adult Bible Study 

9:45am SS Gathering Time 

10am Worship & HC 
7:30pm Alanon* 

16 
11am Centering Prayer 

 

17 
6:30pm AoB 

18 
9:30am Weekly Text Study 
1pm Muk Crazy Quilters* 

6:30pm Wednesday 

    Evening Bible Study 

 

19 
12:30pm Grief Support Group  

 

20 
10am Knotty Knitters 

 

21 

22 
8am Worship & HC 

9am Adult Bible Study 

9:45am SS Gathering Time 
10am Worship & HC 

7:30pm Alanon* 

23 
11am Lectio Divina 

 

24 

 

25 
9:30am Weekly Text Study 

6:30pm Wednesday 

    Evening Bible Study 

 

26 
9:30am MCC Food Pantry* 

 

27 
10am Knotty Knitters 

 

28 

29 
8am Worship & HC 

9am Adult Bible Study 
9:45am SS Gathering Time 

10am Worship & HC 

7:30pm Alanon* 

30 
11am Centering Prayer 

 

  Oct. 3 
2-6pm Blood Drive 

  

MOUNT OLIVE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH  Telephone: (262) 363-8251  

211 Main Street, Mukwonago WI  53149-1525    www.mountolive-elca.net  Email:  mto@mountolive-elca.net  
 

SEPTEMBER 2024 

EMBER 2021 
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